
Golf Committee Meeting Report, November 6, 2024

Here are the highlights, in no order.

Diane French was elected Committee Chair. Denise Orthen was elected Vice Chair.

Kathy Langston was elected Secretary.

Scott Anderson: Both courses are open and look great. It was a tough month of October
due to heat but now cool nights. The PV sprinkler system is complete. A question was
raised if it is still necessary to keep the white hole facilitators in place or does this
damage the edge of the hole when raised and replaced. It was decided we would keep
them. He will take a closer look at new holes being cut. Some bare spots would still fill in
but the October heat and cool nights have impacted. Should improve.

Joey Jones: New merchandise is arriving: Skechers shoes, and clubs. Don Ceremeli has
been hired as the Pro Shop Assistant. Working on new paint and reorganization of the
goods in the shop. Re standardizing different ways we sign up for golf: paper on
counters, Chelsea and Golf Genius… likely not good idea to make changes at this time

Jon Griglak: Patrick Simard is new Pro Shop Assistant. Rounds Played are slightly down
but similar to last year. Actual to budget will have slight variance. Jonas System will be
implemented once the server is successfully based in the Cloud. A step by step process
for using Jonas will come In The Know. Swing Into Golf was very successful with great
participation. The money raised will be used toward new golf tee markers. Another
Swing Into Golf may be done in the spring as sendoff for Snow Birds and end of regular
golf season. Rangers will all be trained in the next few weeks and will include the use
of the AEDs. John and Joey will be doing some ride-alongs to be sure they are
performing consistent duties.

New Business:

Sub Committee Reports: 5 year plan has been updated and will be sent to Committee to
review prior to December meeting for HOA Board approval.

Communication Committee: Completed all their documents included in the Golf
Book. Their goals will be shared with the Committee in December.
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Rates/Structure/Jonas: Diane will work with Mike Lorimore and John Kane to complete

goals for that subcommittee prior to next meeting.

Water Sub Committee: Now included in 5 year plan so won't have separate goals.

Golf Charter: Denise Orthen (chair) with Pete Lackner and Sandy Worden will
review/revise for next meeting.

Committee Member Comments:

Pete Lackner: golf cart insurance needs to be strongly encouraged.

Mike Lorimore: PVMGA is unhappy with food prices for their events.

Sandy Worden: CLGA has 19 new members so far.

John Kane: PV Couples League’s new board: Greg Lorimore, Pres., Sue Green, Vice

Pres., Colleen Mitchell, Treasurer, and Secretary Mary Schrug. Food prices continue to

be an issue for their events. Swing Into Golf Event: food lines too long.

Board Liaison Report: Marty Neilson reported that our budget looks good, $250K

better than budget. It appears we are on target to meet budget. The $15.4M budget

was approved at the last board meeting.

General Managers Report: Steve Hardesty reported Swing Into Golf was a great

success; final income will be available in next few days.

Questions from Visitors:

What happens if someone’s golf cart does damage to the course? owner would be

responsible personally or their insurance.

Who does one talk to if a problem with a Course Ranger? get with John or Joey.

Please see the full Golf Committee Minutes on the HOA website for any further detail.
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